
Nightmare On Alumni Street
As has been the trend lately, they are going to remake a
popular horror movie from my youth – Nightmare On Elm Street. 
When the movie came out in 1984, I was too young (and scared)
to  watch  it,  but  the  main  character,  Freddy  Krueger,  was
everywhere.  Everyone wanted to be Freddy for Halloween, and
just his picture was enough to scare me silly.  I think even
people who don’t like horror movies know who Freddy Krueger is
– a burn victim with a hideously scarred face who has knives
for fingernails and invades the dreams of his victims.  We
tried watching Nightmare On Elm Street as adults not too long
ago, and it wasn’t scary – it just came across as dumb.  So
maybe a remake IS in order.  I just hope it’s not horrible
like Rob Zombie’s Halloween remake.  Actually, the Friday the
13th remake wasn’t so great either.  I did enjoy the Texas
Chainsaw Massacre remake though, and I really liked the remake
of My Bloody Valentine – two movies that prove slasher films
can be successfully remade.  So I hope this Nightmare on Elm
Street is on par with the latter two I mentioned.

The reason I’m bringing this up is because I read an article
about how they are going to be filming this remake in Chicago,
with some scenes being filmed at the high school my husband
attended.  The students had a surprise assembly on Friday,
where they were told that their high school is going to be
used to film a movie and that extras would be needed.  How
cool of an assembly would THAT be?  The article mentions that
the movie will be out April 16, but it doesn’t specify which
year – I’m hoping they mean 2010 because I’m anxious to see
it!  I just hope they don’t try to do any funky computer stuff
for Freddy’s face or glove.  I think good old fashioned makeup
is sometimes what makes things scarier!  Here is the article
about the choosing of the high schools.  And just for fun,
here is the trailer from the original Nightmare on Elm Street:

https://www.tangents.org/movies/nightmare-on-alumni-street/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0087800/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Freddy_Krueger
https://www.dailyherald.com/story/?id=289286
https://www.dailyherald.com/story/?id=289286

